Minutes of Local 1407

General Membership Meeting

January 12, 2004.

Call to Order:

President Uddin commenced the meeting at 6:25 P.M. A quorum is present. This meeting is official. President Uddin turned the floor over to Joseph Brown, our Election Chair.
Election Committee:
Mr. Brown declared that nominations were open for two Executive Board positions at the Department of Education. Carl Lauer nominated Nancy Montero. Nancy Montero accepted the nomination. Nancy Montero nominated Nader Francis. Nader Francis accepted the nomination.

Nominations were then closed. Since there are only two candidates for two positions there is no need for an election. Nader Francis and Nancy Montero are duly elected.
Treasurer’s Report:

Treasurer Raymond Sourial presented the financial report for October 2003 and November 2003.

Vijay Bhatia made a motion to accept the Financial Report for October 2003 and November 2003. Steven Singer seconded the motion. The motion was carried by a voice vote.

President’s Report:

Workers Compensation Benefits Examiner Representation Case: A recent court decision by Administrative Law Judge Angela Blassman has given Local 1407 the right to represent the titles of Worker’s Compensation Benefits Examiner, WCBE I, and Associate WCBE in the Transit Authority. The petition was filed by the DC 37 Legal Department at the request of President Uddin nearly three years ago.
Civil Service Examination: The test preparation class for Associate Bookkeeper began on January 6, 2004. The classes are being held at the High School for the Future at 22nd Street and Lexington Avenue. The exam will be held on January 31, 2004. Good luck to those who are taking the exam.
Legal Action: At our request the DC 37 Legal Department has assigned Attorney Fausto Zapata, who filed an Article 78 petition to move the lists of Bookkeeper Exam No. 1016 and Accountant Exam No. 0046, and is working to get the City to hire off of the previously published Bookkeeper and Accountant lists.
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Labor Management Meeting: There will be a Labor Management Meeting for the Department of Education on January 13, 2004 at 12:00 P.M. A written agenda was sent to the agency earlier. President Uddin and related members will participate at the meeting.
CUNY Pay Date for Longevity Payment: A one percent equity raise for members of CUNY has been agreed to. This is an historic event for CUNY members since such a longevity increase is the first of its kind for CUNY members. The Community Colleges will get the raise on January 30, 2004. The Senior Colleges will get the raise on February 5, 2004.

Members Mailing Address: President Uddin urged all members to make sure that the union has their correct address. In this way you can be sure that you will get all important union related information.

Human Resources Administration: The HRA building located at 309 E 94th Street has several problems including overhead leaks and water damage on the 5th floor Management Auditor area. Barbara Terrelonge has visited there. We are doing everything possible to resolve all the issues at this building. Thanks to the Management for their cooperation. 
The Management Auditor List: The Management Auditor list was established on January 7, 2004, with 99 eligibles, for a period of four years. Based on the determinations of the Test Validation Board the final key answers are adopted with the following changes: 
Question No. 24; No. 17 (Sabbath Obs.): From B to D


Question No. 25; No. 18 (Sabbath Obs.): From D to C and/or D


Question No. 26; No. 19 (Sabbath Obs.): From A to A and/or D


Question No. 30; No. 30 (Sabbath Obs.): From A to A and/or C


Question No. 34; No. 41 (Sabbath Obs.): From C to B


Question No. 40; No. 52 (Sabbath Obs.): From A to A and/or B and/or D


Question No. 46; No. 34 (Sabbath Obs.): From A to C

Scholarships for Union Members: President Uddin urges all members to have their children and grandchildren apply for all available union scholarships. Please call the following number for information on DC 37 Education Fund Scholarships: (212) 815-4999.

President Uddin has formed a Local 1407 Scholarship Committee at our last Executive Board meeting. Please contact the local if you are interested in joining that committee.
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General Membership Meetings: President Uddin urges all members to attend the General Membership Meetings. We welcome your presence, thoughts, and comments. The following are the scheduled meetings for the year 2004: Monday’s - February 9, March 8, April 12, May 10, June 14, September 13, October 18, November 8, and December 13.

All Executive Board members should note that the Executive Board Meetings listed in the Public Employee Press are incorrect. All Executive Board Members will be notified by mail of any upcoming Executive Board meetings. 
Collective Bargaining: There will be a collective bargaining session held at DC 37 Headquarters on January 16, 2004. This will be our 8th session. The progress is slow but the efforts put forth by the union collective bargaining committee have been tremendous. We hope the City will agree to finalize the contract soon.
The Health and Welfare portion of the contract has been settled on December 18, 2003. There will be an increase in the co-payments for PICA drugs under the new agreement. Also there will be an increase in the co-payment for GHI members from $10.00 to $15.00 per doctor visit. HIP is still completely free. There will be an annual charge of $35.00 per member to cover the administrative costs of the Health Insurance Plan. The City will be contributing an additional $100.00 per member to the Health & Security Plan. No effective date was set for the $35.00 per member administrative cost. The union is also looking for other options regarding this cost.

President Uddin urges the members to use the Mail-Order system when ordering maintained prescription drugs. For a 90 day supply members will pay only for a 60 day co-payment thus giving a saving of a 30 day supply of medication.  
New Business:

Brenda Bradford and Richard Fried asked questions about the prescription drug program. Now, information about prescription drugs and related information and forms can be obtained from the lobby of DC 37 up to 8 P.M.
Vijay Bhatia thanked President Uddin for his excellent work in getting CUNY its one percent equity raise, the first longevity increase in history for his members.

The DC 37 Black and Puerto Rican Conference will be held in Albany, New York from February 13-16, 2004. As always, the Local – 1407 delegation, headed by President Uddin, will be there to represent our interests.
A committee meeting for the Local 1407 Black History Celebration will be held at the fifth floor Board Room at 6:00 P.M. on January 15, 2004.
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Committee Report:

Arlene Aikens and Mitzie Finley attended the AFSCME Women’s Conference held in Boston, Massachusettes from November 21-23, 2003. Workshops discussed the topics dealing with Violence in the Workplace and Dealing with State Defecits. Executive Director Lillian Roberts was featured in a video about women in the Labor movement. Arlene Aikens presented the report.
Good and Welfare:

Local 1407 wishes the husband of Orlana McKenzie, Secretary of the Local, a speedy recovery from his recent operation.

Motion to Adjourn:

Franklin Taylor made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Jennifer Sagnelli seconded the motion. The motion was carried by a voice vote.

The meeting was adjourned at 7:20 P.M.

Respectfully submitted,

Jed Matalon—Vice President.

